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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 September 2015
at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School
ATTENDANCE

Representatives:
 Jim Scott (Chair/Treasurer); Steuart Campbell (ViceChair); Ros Lennie (Minute Secretary); Jean Marr; Ann Watt.
Co-opted:
Lily Campbell

Ex Officio:
None.

In attendance:

PC 454, Jodie Brownless.
Members of the public: 2
1 Apologies:

Apologies for absence noted from Cllrs D Wilson and C Fullerton, Rev. Mike Frew, Grace Hughes and Bob Gardiner.
2 JS welcomed everyone to the meeting

3 Minutes of the meeting held on 17 August were approved subject to some minor corrections [corrected copy on our website].

4 Matters arising from the minutes
The Local Government Boundary Commission for Scotland has acknowledged our critical submission of their proposals and will consider it. 
5 Police report
PC Brownless explained that police area PW54 (Sighthill/Gorgie ward) has been allocated beat officers to deal with complaints and attend meetings. She read out a summary of recent crimes. SC commented that this would not include crimes in Pentland Hills ward, which PC Brownless acknowledged. RL reported that her car had been scratched although she had not reported it to police. It was explained that a report could still be made. There was a report that garden dwarves had been smashed; police had responded by dropping a letter to nearby houses asking for information.
6 Planning
SC reported a plan to build 250 student flats in Slateford on sites presently occupied by Westside Motors and the Blue Goose public house. This was discussed and it was noted that the plan will be exhibited in the Water of Leith Visitor Centre from 1-6:30 pm on Tuesday 13 October for the public to comment. CEC has insisted that LCC be consulted and that it be made clear that the exhibition will be manned. It was suggested that multi-story flats would not be appropriate for Slateford. 
7
Neighbourhood Partnerships
JS had attended a recent SWNP Funding panel and SC reported that he would attend the next Pentlands NP on 29 September. JS would attend the next SWNP on ??
8
Environment
It was noted that the leaking canal had been reported to Scottish Canals, but without action so far. It was thought that freezing of the water in winter posed a health and safety risk. Weeds are still growing in the parking and access area behind MOD housing in Redhall Drive. SC reported that, although CEC had arranged for sheeting to be laid under the new surface of the roundabout at the Murrayburn Road junction (to prevent weeds growing), weeds still grew from seeds blown in. CEC is arranging for these weeds to be removed periodically. SC also reported that the dead trees in Redhall Park will be removed, but not replaced. It was reported that the defective gulley in Redhall Rd has been repaired. 
9
Treasurer’s report
Date


details



amount (£)

17aug15
balance



1971.45

20aug15
annual grant (final part)

  150.00

01sep15
Secretary’s expenses

  -16.70

01sep15
Church room hire


  -30.00

01sep15
balance



2074.75
10
Correspondence
The letter from the Edinburgh Tenants’ Federation was noted but it was decided to take no action. There is a campaign for a pedestrian crossing in Wester Hailes [location?], which Greenspace supports. Letter from Services for Communities re. Planning Concordat not being used. Water main to be replaced in Colinton Road from 14-18 September. 
11
AOCB
It was noted that the school janitor was to retire and suggested that we give him a leaving gift (we usually give him a Christmas gift). Mr Kevin Bonar, Manager at the Longstone Resource Centre, did not turn up for this meeting as expected.


